McGILL UNIVERSITY

Office of the Principal
and Vice Chancellor.

August 29th, 1832.

Dre We P. Pereival,

Director of Protestant Education,
Department of Education,
Quedbe . Pe Qa

Dear Sir,

Replying to your letter of iugust 10th (bearing
stamped signature) regarding the lack of accommodation and the
unsatl sfactory accommodation provided for the Sehool for
Teachers at Macdonald College, let me say that in some res-
pects this is freely admitted. But I submit that we are
dealing this year with unusual circumstances. The number
of applicants is mmeh in exeess of the availadble accommodation,
even when those applyimg who were not eligible are ramoved from
the list. 1 venture the opinion that the unusually large
list of applicants is due in some degree to the present un-
sati sfactory state of business. It may well be that many
younz women who might have looked forward to bdeing employed
in business, sceing 1ittle chanes for that, are now endeavour-
ing to gqualify as teachers: and also, owing to the pronounced
depressed condition existing in agriculture, that young women
of the rural communities, wishing to get away from farm life
have turned their thoughts to the teaching profession. This
is an abnormal year.

I may also say, in passing, that a few years ago;
when there was an unusually small list of applicanis, Wwe were
told that this was due to the increesed rates charged for
1iving at Macdonald, - a contention thatfalls to the ground in
view of the present wery large 1list.

Among the other undesiradle features in connection
with Macdonald College, you say that "elass rooms are needed in
that part of the main building whieh is at present used Tor
dormitories™. I ecannot guite understand this statement; nor
is 1t in accordance with the facts, as we have been able to ge?d
along with our present large class rooms, although 1% would be
desirable to have larger class rooms than are available at mwe-
sent. I take it that what you are probably referring to is
that dormitories for elementary students are made out of claas
rooms on the top floor of the main building.




